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HEALTH CARE ALERT 
 
NEW PHARMACY REGULATION BECOMES EFFECTIVE TODAY 
 
The Puerto Rico Health Department issued a new pharmacy regulation, Regulation No. 142 (the 
“Regulation”) that became effective today.  The Regulation includes definitions for the terms 
“electronically generated and transmitted prescription” and “signature” that allow physicians to 
electronically transmit prescriptions to any pharmacy selected by the patient as long as the 
physicians’ electronic signatures are included in the prescriptions. Electronically generated and 
transmitted prescriptions must be transmitted through a system that allows for the confirmation of 
the physicians’ electronic signatures and need to include the information required by the 
Pharmacy Act and the Regulation for paper prescriptions.   
 
The Regulation also includes a new “Prescription” definition to allow pharmacies in Puerto Rico to 
dispense refills of medications prescribed by physicians authorized to practice medicine in any 
State of the United States, if the original prescription was dispensed in the State where the 
prescribing physician practices medicine.  
 
A new section on vaccinations is included in the Regulation to implement the provisions of Puerto 
Rico Act No. 7 of 2010, which allows pharmacists to administer vaccinations after obtaining a 
training certification from the Pharmacy Board. This new section sets forth the requirements that 
pharmacists must meet in order to be allowed to administer vaccinations. A space with an 
automatic defibrillator, resuscitation medications, oxygen, and privacy, among other 
requirements, must be available at the pharmacy.  
 
The Regulation also includes a provision prohibiting physicians, pharmacy benefits managers, 
and insurance companies from referring patients to specific pharmacies.   
 
If you have any questions or comments, or wish additional information regarding the matters 
discussed herein, please contact any of the attorneys listed below, members of our Health Care 
Practice Team. 
 

Mario L. Paniagua 787-250-5660 mlp@mcvpr.com 

Samuel Céspedes Sabater 787-250-2610 scs@mcvpr.com 
Maggie Correa Avilés 787-250-5621 mc@mcvpr.com 
JamesD. Noel 787-250-5673 jdn@mcvpr.com 
José R. Nadal Power 787-250-2634 jnp@mcvpr.com 
Lizzie M. Portela Fernández    787-250-5674 lpf@mcvpr.com 

 
The content of this McV Alert has been prepared for information purposes only. It is not intended as, and does not constitute, either legal 
advice or solicitation of any prospective client. An attorney-client relationship with McConnell Valdés LLC cannot be formed by reading or 
responding to this McV Alert. Such a relationship may be formed only by express agreement with McConnell Valdes LLC. 
 

http://www.mcvpr.com/�
mailto:mlp@mcvpr.com�

